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A Letter from The President 
 

Greeting fellow Citizen Diplomats! 

 

As I left off in the last newsletter, ñmore exciting things to comeéò Indeed, itôs 

true. We moved! Our new location puts us in the heart of the city, close to 

many of the areas that we send our visitors to meet with their local contacts. 

The new space also offers us a large meeting place to host more events for 

you ï our members. We hope to take full advantage of our new location. We 

would love to have you come in and see the new office! June 28th is our Open 

House from 3-7pm.  

 

Next great thing is the addition of our newest Board Member, Rich Engstrom. 

Rich brings a great amount of knowledge and experience to the Board with his 

background in strategic growth, fundraising, and outreach. With his guidance 

we can make sure that all of the growth and changes we have been going 

through are executed in a thoughtful, strategic, and sustainable manner. We 

are really lucky to have him. Welcome Rich! 

 

Finally, I want to comment on our new fundraising initiative. This is a new area 

for Global Ties ABQ (ACIV) but one that is vital to our organizationôs future. As 

we strive to meet our mission of connecting people from all over the world ñone 

handshake at a timeò, we know that a decrease or loss of funding is always a 

threat. For this reason we feel itôs vital to have another funding stream availa-

ble to help us meet our mission. We have begun to reach out to several of our 

members to talk about the opportunities of starting an endowment fund. This 

fund could be built through a combination of one-time gifts (small or large), as 

well as through estate gifts. Weôve already has some great success in  

obtaining an estate gift of $25,000, provided we can secure another $25,000 in 

matching donations. We couldnôt be more thrilled and humbled by their 

thoughtfulness and charity. If you would be able or interested in making a con-

tribution, please do not hesitate to call Adelle or me. Weôd love the chance to 

talk more about it. 

 

Peace, Love, & Understanding, 

 

Lisa 

 
 June 2016 

Global Ties ABQ 

in the News!  

On May 29th, Global Ties 

ABQ Director, Adelle 

Lees and the Internation-

al Trade Alliance Manag-

er, Randy Trask were 

guests on KOBôs Eye on 

New Mexico. Adelle and 

Randy spoke about the 

importance of Interna-

tional Relations and 

Trade in New Mexico. You 

can watch it on kob.com!  

THANK YOU TO OUR 

NEWEST SPONSORS 
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Global Ties ABQ Welcomes a New Board 

Member! 

Rich Engstrom, Member At 

Large 

Rich moved to Albuquerque in 1985 

and since has amassed over 30 years 

of hands-on entrepreneurial 

management team experience on 

complex national and international 

research and manufacturing projects in aerospace, defense and the 

commercialization of national lab technology.  

 

Before establishing RIEtech Global, Rich held senior manager or 

management team positions at Honeywell Defense & Space, Orion 

International Technologies, Valles Caldera Trust, Permacharge 

Corporation and POD Associates.  As a Captain in the U.S. Air Force, 

Rich managed satellite survivability research programs as part of the 

Strategic Defense Initiative.  Rich has an AAS in Electronics 

Engineering from Community College of the Air Force, a BS in Nuclear 

Engineering from the University of Arizona and an MBA in Finance from 

the University of New Mexico. 

 

Rich is married to Ioana Engstrom and together they have traveled 

extensively for both business and pleasure. They are both committed to 

enhancing cultural understanding through creating friends and business 

relationships around the world. 
 

Global Ties ABQ Partners 

with Global One to One 

Not only did we move, we have a new 

officemate! We are proud to partner with 

Global One to One, formerly Project 

Peace Pal. Global One to One, is an 

educational nonprofit dedicated to 

cultivating cross-cultural understanding 

and communication between students 

across the globe. Through our unique one 

to one format, global connections  and 

communication are strengthened; creating 

a network of people prepared to resolve 

global issues together.  Global One to 

One was founded by recent Humanitarian 

Awardee and Woman of Influence, Sarah 

Wilkinson.  

We Moved!!! 
Come visit us at our Open House 

June 28th 3-7pm 

700 Lomas Blvd NE 
Two Woodward Center, Suite 204 

 
Stop by and enjoy refreshments, get updated on 

upcoming events and ask staff questions.  
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Our Most Recent Projectsé 

March  

16-19: U.S Justice SystemðA regional Project for Africa 

16-19: Womenôs Leaders : Agents of Social ChangeðA 

Regional Project for the Americas 

 28: Public Health: Infectious DiseasesðRegional Project 

for Africa 

April  

6-12: Developing Civil Society for Women: Regional Pro-

ject for Africa 

16-20 Open World Rumsfeld Fellowship  

20-24: Youth Civic Engagementð

Multiregional Project 

June  

4-19: Young Transatlantic Innovators 

Leadership Initiative  

Upcoming Projects 

June  

19-22: Addressing the Needs of Underserved 

At Risk YouthðRegional Project for the West-

ern Hemisphere 

July  

7-13: NGO ManagementðA project for China 

190 Visitors from 74 Countries! 
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A Huge Thank You to All of Our        
Volunteers! 
We would like to take the time to thank all the volunteers who have host-

ed visitors in their homes and escorted visitors around Albuquerque this 

quarter. All of our volunteers are a special part of our program and are 

the reason why our organization is so special. The program would not be com-

plete without all your hard work and efforts! 

Home Hospitality   

Audrey Mckee, Jennifer Jackson, Neill Mckee, Anne Callaghan, Massi and Ali 

Ghoreshi, Nancy Kilpatrick, Adelle Lees, Sandy and Charlie Steen, Annette 

Mare-Duran, Susanne and Charles Knoblach, Donna Pedace, Gary Pierce, 

Lane Leckman, Deb Hall, Rachel Justice, Berta & Don Wagstaff, Jim and Terry 

Crowe, Getrude Matshe, John and Ann Heard 

Escorts  

Neill McKee, Greg Polk, Sierra Cerda, Kathleen Gygi, Jim and Terry Crowe 

       Upcoming Events  

June 18 (Sat)- Global Ties ABQ Annual Summer Pot-

luck  at 4pm-7pm at 929 Alameda Road NW, Albuquer-

que, NM 87114 

June 28 (Tues) ï Global Ties ABQ Open House 3-7pm 

July 1 (Fri) ï Global Pub Quiz Night at Tractor Brewery 

Wells Park. Starts at 7pmðWin tickets, art, Tractor 

Stuff, and Drink specials! Join us for our first Public 

Fundraiser! $10/single or $50 for Team of 6! 

Nov 2 (Wed) - Global Ties ABQ Appreciation Event 

ABQ Sister Cities Trips: Helmstedt, Germany (June), 

Alburquerque, Spain (August) 

The Albuquerque International Association will be host-

ing several lectures in July and August. The Internation-

al Lecture Series (ILS) will be held at the UNM Continu-

ing Education (Conference Center) and the art & culture 

lectures take place at the Albuquerque Museum of Art 

and History.  

July 10 (Sun)ï Great Museums of the World: The Her-

mitage by Dr. Marina Oborotova, CFIS-AIA 

July 29 (Fri) ï Terry McNearney, MD, University of Tex-

as Medical Branch, New Viruses: the Good, the Bad, 

and the Ugly 

August 14 (Sun) ïPower and Architecture in the Middle 

East by Dr. Patricia Risso, UNM 

August 28 (Sun) ï Dr. Toby Jones, Rutgers University, 

Saudi Arabia  


